KURE BEACH
BEAUTIFICATION MEETING
SEPTEMBER 14, 2009

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM at the Town Hall with the following attendance:

Ken Withrow, Chairman Candace Clark, Co-Chair
Tony Gonsalves Priscilfa Smith, Secretary
Gary Cox Elgine Eisbserg

Herb Wiebe

Also present: Barry Nelder, Liaison

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the August 10" meeting was approved.
OLD BUSINESS:

a. The sandman Project is still on hold

b. Standard Signs. The committee now has the funding to start working on the
standardization of the signs in the town. This project will be discussed at the special
meeting on Sept. 15" at the town hall.

c. Atlantic Avenue. There is still @ good amount of funds to be discussed, along with the
landscaping of the areaq, etc.

d. KAvenue. Gary Cox has been working on this project. He will ask John Batson to check
out his ideas and get back to him.

e. Tree City, Bob Falco has been working on this project. He was unable to attend this
meeting but did send e-mails advising of the ongoing project.

f. City Landscaping. The plantings by the Town Hall and Entrance signs are in need of
weeding, de-heading, and other maintenance.

NEW BUSINESS:

Our committee, the SLAP committee and the Council will meet tomorrow, Sept. 15" to discuss
the town’s signage, the best use of the remaining funds from the Atlantic Ave project.

Some of the ideas being discussed for the use of the remaining funding for Atlantic Ave are as
follows:



1. Extend the boardwalk south to L avenue. This will enhance the business district, will be
handicap assessable, would encourage parking south of the pier.

2. Extend the existing walkways past the dune line.

3. Repair the old boardwalk

Signage will also be discussed. P & Z are also working on this project. Qur committee does need
a clear understanding of the sign ordinances to proceed. We also need the know what the
Council requires.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on October 5, 2009
at 4:00 PM in the Town Hall. PLEASE NOTE THE DATE. DUE TO COLUMBUS DAY FALLING ON
THE SECOND MONDAY OF THE MONTH, OUR MEETING WILL BE HELD ON THE FIRST MONDAY
INSTEAD.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscifla Smith



